
NCC Connection 6/26/25
Good afternoon, Church Family.

As you walk through this week, pray that the Lord will put someone in your path whom you can share the 
gospel with. Also, pray the same for each other; we each have a sphere of influence that is unique.

Here are a few things going on this week:
·       The Anchor Crew swim night at the Seward Pool will be this Sunday evening from 6:30 to 8:30. Pray that 
our NCC families can make connections with families that do not attend NCC.
·       The deacons have been building sound baffles and pulling wiring for Audio/Visual equipment installation 
in the new addition.
·       We are grateful to have Gary Burruss share God’s Word with us this Sunday.

The fourth of the four goals for 2025 that Pastor Jim challenged us with at the annual meeting in January was 
Kingdom Work. 
·       We are grateful for all of the various individuals of our church body who are giving of their time, talents, 
and gifts to help all of our various ministries function.
·       We desire to see everyone find a ministry niche. If the Lord is prompting you to discover your gifting and 
how to apply it, talk to one of the elders.  We’d love to walk beside you on that journey.
·       After nineteen years of serving on the Women's Committee, Deb Shafer is stepping down. Thank you Deb 
for your many years of faithful service!  Autumn Rivers is joining the others on the committee: Michelle 
Rivers, Hailey Thomas, Jan Sackett and Lillian Jerred.

Thanks to everyone who attended the church picnic/potluck and baptisms. It was a blessing to hear the 
testimonies of Jake Pierce, Billie Streeter and Dick Gersib and then to witness them being baptized. See 
pictures below.
Blessings on your week!

Dustin, Dan S., Lonnie, and Dan J
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